














 

 
 

 

MEMO 
 

TO:  Representative Jessie Rodriguez, Chair 

Members of the Assembly Committee on Children and Families                    

FR:  Connie Schulze, System Director – Advocacy and Public Policy  

DT:  January 26, 2016 

RE:  Please support Assembly Bill 737 & Assembly Bill 745 

 

 

Assembly Bill 737 (AB-737) and Assembly Bill 745 (AB-745) are scheduled for a public hearing in the 

Assembly Committee on Children and Families on January 27, 2016. I write today to draw your 

attention to the following.  

 

Ministry Health Care and Columbia St. Mary’s strongly support AB-737 and AB-745.  
We appreciate the efforts of the authors of AB-737 and AB-745 to aid victims of human trafficking by 

aligning state law with provisions of the Justice for Victims of Trafficking Act and the Preventing Sex 

Trafficking and Strengthening Families Act. This legislation will go a long way toward identifying and 

locating victims of trafficking by expanding investigations of suspected trafficking and by improving 

information sharing among law enforcement and the National Center for Missing and Exploited 

Children for missing kids in out-of-home care. 

 

Human trafficking is recognized around the world as modern day slavery. Trafficking affects individuals 

of all ages, races, social standings and both genders. Traffickers use deception, intimidation, isolation, 

violence and coercion to gain compliance from their victims and then dispose of them once their 

usefulness or profitability has diminished. The victims are left with physical and emotional scars that 

can last a lifetime.  

 

Unfortunately, Wisconsin is not immune to the tragedy of human trafficking. Late last year, the FBI 

announced the results of an ongoing sting operation known as, “Operation Cross Country” that led to the 

rescue of 149 victims of human trafficking. Victims of all ages and their traffickers were found 

throughout Wisconsin including Appleton, Brown County, Fond du Lac, La Crosse, Milwaukee, 

Monroe, Oak Creek, Oshkosh Racine and West Allis. In fact, Wisconsin tied for third in the nation in 

total number of juveniles recovered: Denver—20 juveniles; Detroit—19 juveniles; Las Vegas—nine 

juveniles; and Milwaukee—nine juveniles. 

 

With the above in mind, we respectfully request your support for AB-737 and AB-745 in committee. 

Thank you for your consideration. I can be reached at connie.schulze@ministryhealth.org or on my cell 

phone at 920/245-1034 if you have questions regarding this request for support.  


